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I t’s hard to believe that this year has 

gone so quickly given the turmoil we’ve 

all experienced in various ways.  Yet, here 

we are with only a few months left.  

Clubs are continuing to meet responsibly.  

Some clubs such as my own, have elected 

to hold hybrid meetings with some mem-

bers at the physical venue while others 

join in via Zoom.  Other clubs have re-

turned to face-to-face meetings.  Some 

clubs have been required to prepare a 

Covid Safe Plan and most recently we 

have also had to consider nomination of 

Covid Marshals for clubs.  I am impressed 

by the number of members who volun-

teered to do the training, which I did my-

self, and it was not onerous.  Conse-

quently all clubs who need this officer 

should be catered for.  I thank you all for 

continuing to do your part. 

ARC – National Training Resource 

Attendees at the recent Australian Ros-

trum Council Conference enjoyed a 

presentation on a training resource enti-

tled “Frontiers” created by WA.  It was 

agreed by ARC that this program would 

be adopted as a national training re-

source with distribution to all current 

members once financing is agreed.  ARC 

will fully fund the distribution of the 

Frontiers program to all current Rostrum 

members.  So this means SA will be re-

ceiving copies of this program for all 

members and the expectation is that it 

will be available for purchase for new 

members’ kits going forward.  I do not 

have a time frame yet for distribution. 

New SA Club 

Peter Martindale, Patrick and Maureen 

Bourke have been working, along with 

Howard Schulze and Bob Gorvel to start a 

new Rostrum club at the Old RAH site.  

The first meeting was held at lunchtime 

on Tuesday 18th August. 

 

ARC – National Conference 
The National Conference, which was to 
be convened in Canberra this year in con-
junction with Voice of Youth, was still 
held via Zoom on the last weekend in 
July.  The National Conference for 2021 is 
planned to be held in Adelaide on the 
weekend of 24th July, along with the 
National Voice of Youth Competition, 
Coronavirus permitting. 
 

Office Bearers for 2021 

All positions on Executive will become 

vacant as of the November Quarterly 

meeting.  I am asking current Executive 

members to consider their plans for 

2021.  Please think about whether you 

would be interested in nominating your-

self for one of the Executive roles for 

next year, or maybe you can see poten-

tial in one of your fellow members. If I 

don’t receive nominations I will be       

approaching people personally.  

 

Positions are: President, Vice-President, 

Secretary, Treasurer, SA Webmaster, 

Committee members. 

 

Gillian Kirkbride 
President 

 Rostrum SA/NT 

Also this issue 

Albert Apponyi Contest 2020 

Rod Ellis has agreed to convene this 

contest for 2020 and has booked the 

garden of St John’s Anglican Church, 379 

Halifax St, Adelaide (same venue as last 

year) for Thursday 12th November 

2020. The format will need to be differ-

ent in some ways to comply with COVID-

19  restrictions but at this stage, the 

event will go ahead.  Please put this 

date in your diaries.  As it’s the only 

event we will be able to hold this year I 

anticipate it will be well attended. 

STOP PRESS 

Sudden death of Peter Martindale. 
See page 6. 
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Editorõs Note 

For months the news has been dominated by 

articles about the coronavirus pandemic. This is 

hardly surprising as it’s an unprecedented global 

story with an unknown ending. Not at all like a 

carefully prepared speech. 

It’s perfectly understandable then If we’re 

starting to feel a little, uh, ǿŜŀǊȅ of the COVID-

19 narrativeΦ  

As Michael Leavitt, a former US Secretary of 

health said: “Anything said in advance of a pan-

demic seems alarmist. After a pandemic begins, 

anything one has said or done is inadequate.” 

The good news is Rostrum members are fit and 

well—and resuming normal Club activities 

(whatever “normal” means in an otherwise   

chaotic universe).  

We’re especially looking forward to the 2020 

Albert Apponyi Impromptu Speaking Contest  

on Thursday 12 November. Flyer on page 7.  

It’s possible that some good ideas may come out 

of this once-in-a-hundred years pandemic. We 

may learn to look at things differently or take a 

new perspective on the world around us. 

If nothing else, these challenging times have  

given us some  novel speech topics that previ-

ously would never have  occurred to us. 

If you have some good ideas or stories please 

forward  them to the Editor for the November 

edition of “Word”. 

Stay well, and just to cheer you up, remember 

that if the virus doesn’t get you, the economic 

fallout will... 

 
Shirley Dawkins 

smdawkins@bigpond.com 

 

bƻǿ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ ŦƻǊΧ 
 

Yes! THE PORT ADELAIDE ROSTRUM CLUB is again meeting   

face-to-face at the British Hotel (next to the Birkenhead 

Bridge) on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of every month.   

We kick of with a meal that can be purchased from the Hotel 

(very reasonable prices) and this is a good way to meet other 

visitors and Club members before our meeting begins. 

The meeting starts promptly at 7.30pm and runs for an hour.  We are really 

looking to build the membership base of the club so you may consider mak-

ing the Port Adelaide Club your “second Rostrum club”.  You may also know 

of someone – friends, family members, work colleagues, fellow students, 

next door or ‘down the road’ neighbours, etc., whom you might encourage 

to visit.   

We try to make the meetings as interesting, varied and informative as      

possible and we of course pay particular attention to the feedback provided 

by our resident coach – Neil Murray. 

Please consider visiting this Club.  It has been through some lean times, 

membership-wise, but is now on the road to recovery and needs your      

support (and/or the support of your professional and/or personal contacts).  

People come from far and wide to see what we get up to, so even if you are 

many miles away, it’s worth dropping in to satisfy your curiosity.   

You can let the Membership Manager, Bob Pearce, know you are coming 

simply by dropping him an email a few days before the meeting, or sending 

him a text, or even giving him a buzz,  He’s a very friendly fellow and gets 

quite excited at the mere whiff of a new visitor and even more excited at the          

prospect of a potential new member. 

Bob’s contact details are:Bob’s contact details are:Bob’s contact details are:   
Email: saclub33@rostrum.com.au,Email: saclub33@rostrum.com.au,Email: saclub33@rostrum.com.au,   
Phone/Text: 0401 107 2876Phone/Text: 0401 107 2876Phone/Text: 0401 107 2876   

See you soon… 

                                 The Mighty Port AdelaideThe Mighty Port AdelaideThe Mighty Port Adelaide   
Rostrum ClubRostrum ClubRostrum Club   

It is said that reality is an illusion created entirely within the human mind, 

but really it’s the only place you can get a decent cup of coffee. 

(Tom Gauld) 
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In Memory of Albert Apponyi 

Mistakes happen... 
“I just ate a croissant in the car and frankly I’m old enough to know better!” 
ό²ƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ŦǊƻƳ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ¢± ŎƘŜŦ ŀƴŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ !ŘŀƳ [ƛŀǿύ 

The annual Albert Apponyi Impromptu Speaking Contest was originally organised by Club 5/6 in memory of their esteemed past 
member, Freeman Albert Apponyi. This event was made possible by a bequest given in trust to Club 6 by Lisbeth Apponyi to com-
memorate the contribution made to Rostrum by her late husband. Following the death of Lisbeth and the aging membership of 
Club 5/6, the event is now organised by the Freeman's Council on behalf of the South Australian Rostrum Dais. 

Albert was born 15 March 1923 in Esztergom, Hungary and could speak seven languages. At the end of the war he went to Germa-
ny before coming to Australia in 1951. He joined Rostrum Club 6 in 1953 and soon demonstrated his proficiency when speaking 
English—a language that was not his native tongue.  

Albert was the Club 6 Dais Representative from 1967–1977. He was an outstanding critic during the 
sixties and was elevated to Freeman in 1973. He was Vice-President of Dais from 1974–1977. His son 
Silvio was also a member of Rostrum. Albert died suddenly on 18 May 1981. 

Albert was a strong visual thinker. He recommended that the easiest way to prepare a speech is to 
imagine a sequence of three or four detailed pictures. The speaker then presents the speech by 
carefully and colourfully describing each picture. Using this technique there is no need to use 
notes. The first Freeman Albert Apponyi Memorial Impromptu Public Speaking Contest (as it was 
then designated) was held at a twilight meeting at 6 pm on Wednesday 2 December 1981. 
   
Albert’s son Silvio Apponyi, a former member of Rostrum Club 18, is the generous donor of a cast of 
miniature animal sculptures awarded to winners of the Albert Apponyi Impromptu Speaking Contest. 
For his services to the visual arts as a sculptor, Silvio was awarded a Medal of the Order of Australia 
in this year's Queen's Birthday List. 

From the Rostrum Website 

 

 
Everyone PLEASE be careful  

because people are going crazy from being locked down at home! 
 

 

L ǿŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŎǊƻǿŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻŀǎǘŜǊΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŘǊƛƴƪƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ǘŜŀΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 

ŀƭƭ ŀƎǊŜŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƎŜǩƴƎ ōŀŘΦ 
 

I didn’t mention any of this to the washing machine, because she puts a different spin on      

EVERYTHING!! Certainly couldn’t share with the fridge, ‘cause he’s been acting cold and distant! 

 

In the end, the iron straightened me out! She said the situation isn’t all that pressing and all the wrinkles will soon get ironed out! 

The vacuum, however, was very unsympathetic…told me to just ǎǳŎƪ ƛǘ ǳǇ ōǳǧŜǊŎǳǇ! But the fan was VERY optimistic and gave me 

hope that it will all blow over soon! I talked to the gas heater but it became hot and bothered and over heated.  

 

The toilet looked a bit flushed but didn’t say anything when I asked its opinion, but the front door said I was becoming unhinged 

and the doorknob told me to get a grip!! You can just about guess what the curtains told me — they told me to “pull myself       

together!” 

¢ƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜ ŘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛƳǎȅ ǿŀǎ ǎŜƴǘ ƛƴ ōȅ wƻŘ 9ƭƭƛǎΦ Lǘ  ƎŀǾŜ ƘƛƳ ŀ ŎƘǳŎƪƭŜ ōǳǘ ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ  
ŀǳǘƘƻǊΨǎ ƴŀƳŜΦ hōǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅΗ 

 
 

Albert Apponyi   
(1923-1981) 
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“Those who tell the stories rule the world.” (Plato) 

Five Rules of Zoom Etiquette Five Rules of Zoom Etiquette Five Rules of Zoom Etiquette    
Julie Knox, Director of Blue Sky Career Consulting, gives us five rules to be professional and productive on video calls.Julie Knox, Director of Blue Sky Career Consulting, gives us five rules to be professional and productive on video calls.Julie Knox, Director of Blue Sky Career Consulting, gives us five rules to be professional and productive on video calls.   

It’s been an invigorating, busy, and at 

times frustrating few months for Rostrum 

members and Dais Executive. We’ve been 

focusing on preparing the  SA/NT Strategic 

Plan for 2021–2023.  It’s important to 

identify where we’re heading and how we 

plan to get there.  

One reason that this work is vital is the 

fact that at the end of 2019 we had 36 

fewer members than in 2015.  

in late February the Executive set up a 

small Working Group of Lilly Fitzgerald, 

Paul Wilkins, and myself. We developed a 

proposal which was approved at the May 

Quarterly meeting. The proposal included 

opportunities for members to provide 

input through their clubs as well as indi-

vidually. 

An exciting part of the process was receiv-

ing written submissions full of valuable 

ideas and opinions.  

Another highlight was the Interactive Fo-

rum on 25 June.  All clubs were represent-

ed, and 25 members were on the Zoom 

call.  The opportunity to hear from clubs 

was extremely valuable.  

Dais members received Vision suggestions 

prepared by clubs, and by Executive, prior 

to the August Quarterly meeting.  At that 

meeting the Vision Statement for our 

amazing organisation was agreed.  

Our work continues.  We have received 

suggestions about our Mission during this 

process and are identifying organisational 

Values that are relevant to Rostrum.  

Identifying Goals will form part of the 

work of the Executive during September. 

Clubs will be kept informed of progress.  

A second Zoom session to discuss Strate-

gies is planned for early October.  

Our intention is to have a draft Strategic 

Plan available for approval at the Novem-

ber Quarterly meeting.  

We acknowledge and thank everyone 

who has been involved so far.   

 
Letõs continue to work 
together to grow Rostrum. 
 

 

 

 Fmn Gabriela Proc 

 

 

 

 

Treat it like a face to face meeting 
Give it the same level of importance in 
your own mind, and prepare in the 
same way as an office meeting. Prepare 
the information you’ll need in advance, 
and have files open so you’re not 

wasting time. This stops you from hold-
ing up or slowing down the flow of the 

meeting. 

Avoid distractions 
“Try to set time aside in a quiet and 
private space. Close other tabs to 
avoid pop-ups, videos starting or 
notifications pinging through. If it’s 
an important meeting ask someone 
to mind the kids or pets, but if you 
can’t most people will understand if 
you politely excuse yourself for a few 

minutes.” 

Don’t multitask 

It can be tempting to mute yourself or 
turn your camera off, but as Julie Knox 
notes, “Even if it’s just a catch up, it’s 
not the time to eat your breakfast or 
work on other emails. You want to give 
people your attention as this shows a 
level of commitment and respect for 

the meeting host.” 

Dress up a little 

“You don’t have to be in full business 
gear, but it’s still important to look  
semi-professional. One of my top tips is 
to use the Touch Up My Appearance 
setting in Zoom for instantly smoother 
skin and a less tired look. You can also 
use a virtual background if your set-up 

isn’t ideal.” 

Think about what others can hear 

If you’re in your messy room while 
your kids run in and out, use No. 4’s 
background trick. But you should 
also consider what the others can 
hear. “You can mute yourself until 
you are speaking“ says Knox. “If 
you’re the host you can also mute 
everyone and only unmute people 

when required.” 

    VISION FOR SA/NT ROSTRUM 

SA/NT Rostrum supports and enables 
individuals to communicate with           

confidence in community and business. 
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Report of First Rostrum Meeting at Lot 14, North Terrace, Adelaide 

ά²Ƙȅ Ŭǘ ƛƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ōƻǊƴ ǘƻ ǎǘŀƴŘ ƻǳǘΚέ ό5Ǌ {Ŝǳǎǎύ 

R eturning from the inaugural meeting of a possible new Ros-
trum Club was exciting.  That said, a 
lot of good things need to occur be-
fore we will be seeing the birth of a 
new SA club. 

Nevertheless, there were eighteen of us 
and baby Louis, included Coach, Patrick 
and Maureen Bourke, Howard Schulze 
(R7) and Bob Gorvel (20 & 25).  The organ-
isers were Max and Dan.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you do your sums, you will know that we 
had 12 new mostly young (very bright) 
people introduced to Rostrum. 

But let me take you back a step.  Having 
done a bit of research, Max and Dan felt 
that Rostrum offered the best 
answer to their idea that peo-
ple need to improve their 
communication skills. They 
understand that becoming an 
effective and persuasive com-
municator  
is central 
to business     
success. 

 

I took the Chair and Maureen was Minute 
Secretary.  After self-introductions, Max 
told us what his objectives were for the 
new club.  He was looking to create a 
learning environment where the focus 
would be on becoming a better, more   
persuasive public Speaker.   

Then, with the Icebreaker, Maureen men-
tioned Job Keeper and Job Seeker and 
asked the meeting from where the crea-
tion of future jobs would come. 

Laura, Alex, Mike Stuart, Katrina and Bob 
responded. 

The photo (left) is Laura who jumped up 
first to speak to Maureen’s Icebreaker  
and promote the ‘Arts’. Her baby, Louis, 
looks very interested and both look very 
relaxed. 

Then, Dan told us how he thinks on his 
feet, especially in a difficult situation. Bob 
then spoke about Rostrum in general and 
what it had given him.  

Howard then described how becoming a 
Rostrum Club member was the single best 
decision he had ever made, over 50 years 
ago.  It provided the confidence for him to 
take on enormous tasks, which he would 
not have been able to undertake without 
the training offered in Rostrum. 

 

Max summed up by saying that he hoped 
that many of the dozen first attendees 
would persevere and that Patrick and 
Maureen Bourke and I had committed for 
the rest of the year. Dan, via his firm, 
Stone and Chalk, sponsored some light 
food and I assume this will continue. 

Within the next few days, I will touch base 
with Dan and Max to see who is interested 
in continuing and then who is prepared to 
present a speech.  We hope there are oth-
ers whom they can corral.  We have al-
ready decided that Dan will Chair Meeting 
2 and I will take the Minutes and provide 
the Icebreaker. 

Finally, I was so pleased that I had asked 
Patrick to Coach, because he was encour-
aging.  He told them they were all good 
speakers and offered up some tips to    
help them for next time, ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ  
ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎΗ 

At this stage, we don’t know whether we 
will need other Rostrum members to help 
out with speeches and contribute to the 
Icebreaker, due to the Pandemic and so-
cial distancing restrictions.  I will keep the 
Executive in the loop. 

By the way, parking nearby is horrendous, 
since we come in from Frome Road at the 
Eleanor Harrald Building and the only 
place to park your car seems to be the old 
RAH car park. 

They may have a larger room, but first we 
need to see how many come 
back and how many newbies 
come along.  They, and we would 
be delighted if a few young en-
trepreneurial Rostrum members 
would like to test out a second 
club.  

Perhaps that is a task for later. 

Regards, 

 Peter Martindale  

[ŀǳǊŀ ŀƴŘ [ƻǳƛǎ 

tƘƻǘƻǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ƻŦ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎΦ 
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Vale 
Freeman Peter Martindale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter was a larger than life character who, I’m sure, has impacted on the Rostrum journey of 

many, if not most of us.  Peter was instrumental in mentoring me over the years and encouraging 

me to take up a number of roles within Rostrum. He would never take “No” for an answer.  He 

was genuine and incredibly generous with his time and his support.  He served Rostrum in many 

capacities, including being involved in the creation of a number of Rostrum clubs, including a 

brand new one that he has been working with over the last few weeks.   Peter also served a term 

as SA/NT Zone President.  He will be greatly missed.  I will miss him. 

 

Gillian Kirkbride 
President, Rostrum SA/NT 

 
 
 

Peter wrote a report for this issue of “Word” on a potential new Rostrum club at Lot 14, North Terrace, Adelaide.  
See page 5. 

 “With the right coach, anyone can become persuasive and change the world.”  
Peter Martindale, Adelaide Public Speaking, http://adelaidepublicspeaking.com.au/ 

 

It is with deep sadness I advise that Freeman Peter Martindale 

suffered a massive and fatal heart attack on Thursday 3rd Sep-

tember.  I am certain that I will not be alone in being shocked by 

his death.  
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The Albert Apponyi 
Impromptu Speaking Contest 

 

hosted by the Council of Freemen 

Thursday, 12th November 2020  

The Albert Apponyi Impromptu Speaking Contest has been held every year since 1981 in 
memory of Rostrum Club 6 past member Freeman Albert Apponyi. Albert was an outstanding 
coach and a brilliant impromptu speaker. The winner of this competition will hold the perpetual 
trophy created by Albertôs son Silvio, a world-renowned sculptor.  

 
Weôve been cooped up too long, come and express yourselves! 
We will gather in the garden South of St Johnôs Anglican Church, 
 379 Halifax Street, Adelaide, prior to 5:50 pm for a 6:00 pm start.  

  
  
Notes: 
By 5:50 pm there should be parking spaces on Halifax St. 
Please note that some private properties have restricted park-
ing permits. 
We can arrange access to a building if it is very wet. 
Some seating available but please bring a chair if you can. 
There will be water and nibbles available. You may wish to 
enhance this with something more salubrious. 
We hope to finish before the sun sets at about 8:00 pm. 

  
  

No booking required to this free 
event. Just bring your friends and 
come. 
Further enquiries to 
Rod Ellis 
(M) 0409 698 796 or 
(H) 8276 9891 


